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Declaration of unsafe conditions. 
 
January 5, 2023 
 
The representative of the Building Official inspected the back-garage structure located at 122 N L 
Street on December 13, 2022.   This structure is being declared as unsafe according to the City’s 
unsafe ordinance Section 9-2.2 Abatement of unsafe buildings. The building is being declared as 
unsafe for the following reasons: 
 
The building as a result of decay, deterioration or dilapidation, is likely to fully or partially collapse.  
(Sec. 9-2.2(c)(7) 
 
During the inspection of the structure the inspector observed extensive termite damage to the 
structural members of the building.  The bottom plate of the walls is rotten and significant termite 
damage is evident.  The structure was evaluated by a structural engineer.  The conclusion of the 
structural engineer confirms my findings.  There are photographs and the engineering evaluation 
for the garage in the unsafe working folder if you want to see the documentation.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Peter Ringle 
Building Official Lake Worth Beach.   
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